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Madame President, 

The Holy See welcomes the Delegation of the Republic of Bulgaria on the occasion of the presentation of the third National Report to the Universal Periodic Review. 

My Delegation welcomes the efforts and steps made by the Republic of Bulgaria to promote and safeguard human rights, particularly in the challenging areas concerning religious intolerance and discrimination, migration and asylum, protection and empowerment of vulnerable people. 

My Delegation wishes to present the following recommendations: 
1. To ensure that all discrimination against religious groups are duly investigated and sanctioned, adopting all the necessary measures to protect fully places of worship and defend the exercise of religious freedom.
2. To guarantee the non-discrimination of members and institutions of religious minorities, which includes the application of principle of equality before the law in legislation and regulations.
3. To safeguard and promote the fundamental right to education, thus ensuring inclusive access to schools and effectively combating school drop-out, particularly with regard to Roma and migrant children, and children in rural areas and within refugee centers.
4. To ensure access to the territory and the procedure for granting international protection as well as full respect for the fundamental principle of non-refoulement, while promoting and facilitating alternatives to detention. In this regard, special attention should be devoted to children, making sure that no child is placed in detention.

Regarding vulnerable people, my Delegation is particularly concerned about men, women and children subjected to trafficking and sale for sexual exploitation and forced labour. Therefore, the Holy See recommends that Bulgaria intensify efforts aimed at completely eradicating such heinous crimes, while ensuring that victims have access to adequate support and protection. Furthermore, we encourage Bulgaria in its endeavors to put an end to the sale of infants through illegal adoption.
Thank you, Madame President. 
